
  

 
																												
																																																																																			

																									 
 

 
 
 
Parents/Guardians: 

We are excited to begin the 2022-2023 school year here at KCISD. To provide the best learning experience for our 

students, we are enforcing the cell phone and electronic devices policy here at our campuses. If students bring their cell 

phones (to include earbuds) or electronic devices to school, they are expected to have them turned off and put away 

during instructional time and passing periods. If student-parent/guardian contact is needed, you may call the office, and 

we can help send the message to the student.  

 

This policy is being enforced due to many factors, a few are listed below: 

• Students taking videos and pictures of other students without their permission and posting on social media.  

• Students taking pictures of tests or assignments and sharing these with other students.  

• Making videos and posting on social media platforms 

• The continuation and escalation of conflicts that begin on social media or through text messages. 

 

If a cell phone or electronic device is confiscated. It will be returned to the parent/guardian with a warning. After the 

first warning. The cell phone or electronic device will be returned to the parent/guardian with a $15 fee. Confiscated 

cell phones or electronics can be picked up by the parent/guardian (not the student) during school office hours. 

(Reference Education Code §37.082) 

We appreciate your support as we strive to keep our students engaged in their classroom so that they will get the best 

education possible.  

 

If you have any questions, please call your student’s campus to speak with one of the administrators. 

 

 

 

Karnes City High School 
Karnes City Junior High 

400 Hwy. 123 
Karnes City, TX 78118 

(830) 780-6300     Fax (830) 780-4352 


